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Tyrell Bradley Sentenced to 14 Years for Gun and Drug Charges 
 

Rochester, NY- On Wednesday, March 16, 38-year-old Tyrell Bradley was sentenced to 14 years 

in the New York State Department of Corrections plus 5 years of Post Release Supervision by 

Monroe County Court Judge Dollinger. Tyrell Bradley was convicted by a Monroe County Jury 

of two counts of Criminal Possession of a Weapon in the 2nd Degree, Criminal Possession of a 

Controlled Substance in the 3rd Degree and two counts of Criminally Using Drug Paraphernalia 

in the 2nd Degree on February 15, 2022.  

 

On April 5, 2020, Tyrell Bradley used an illegal pistol and fired gunshots into a group of people 

who were congregating on Lyell Avenue in the City of Rochester.  Three people were struck by 

gunfire. Bradley fled the scene at excessive speeds when the gunshots and vehicle were noticed 

by the Rochester Police Department.  

 

 Following a short vehicular chase, Tyrell Bradley abandoned the vehicle on Bauer Street and 

entered a house where he concealed the gun. Rochester Police Officers arrested Tyrell Bradley, 

located the illegal weapon and returned to the property with a search warrant. Following the 

warrant, 35 bags of crack cocaine were discovered, in addition to drug paraphernalia. 

 

This case was prosecuted by Assistant District Attorney Jonathan Jirik, of the Special 

Investigations Bureau. 

 

“This sentence is appropriate considering Tyrell Bradley was actively causing violence and 

promoting illegal narcotics in our community,” said Assistant District Attorney Jonathan Jirik. “I 

want to thank the Rochester Police Department for their quick actions that led to Mr. Bradley’s 

arrest and the seizure of deadly drugs.” 

 

“With dangerously high numbers of gun crimes and overdoses in our community, we will 

continue to hold these violent offenders accountable,” said Monroe County District Attorney 

Sandra Doorley. “Tyrell Bradley’s reckless actions could have taken lives when he fired his 

weapon. He will have the next fourteen years to think about the damage he caused this city 

through his illegal firearm and drug activity.” 
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